
Thank you for providing the neighborhood an opportunity to weigh in on this discussion. This particular site has 
been of great interest an concern to the neighborhood, surrounding neighbors and property owner for many 
years.  

The current CAN Board strives to support a fair and balanced approach to development in keeping with anti-
displacement strategies outlined in our formally adopted "Inclusive Cully" policy statement (attached) which has 
also been supported by Portland for Everyone and other organizations supportive of equitable housing strategies 
and policies. 

The CAN board engaged in a discussion at our board meetings around the proposed development of 22 units as 
compared to the alternative site proposal of 42 units. The general consensus derived from the review of the 
proposals would allow us to support a few logical conclusions as follows although no formal position has been 
adopted (due to no formal request being submitted for support as of yet): 

First, we are mindful of our neighbors adjacent to the park and others in the community having long desired the 
land become part of Sacajawea Park. If it is ultimately determined the land is not buildable, the community would 
seek support from Council to have the land acquired by Parks and Roselawn Street be improved between 73rd and 
75th. 

Second, the higher density R2h zoning appears to be compatible with Cully's inclusive housing goals by providing 
smaller and thereby more affordable units. If the higher density zoning overlay is achieved CAN would strongly 
encourage the developers to reach out to our community housing organizations to support current Cully residents 
in having an opportunity to purchase a home (with all financial factors being appropriate of course). 

I would strongly encourage the developer to engage the CAN community directly around how the project will 
benefit and impact the neighborhood. In Cully we view development as a partnership in achieving community 
goals and we actively support projects that meet our equitable housing goals, community livability goals, and 
garner diverse community support. 

Third, the higher density development would make the LID and private development costs more feasible due to 
economies of scale with nearly double the number of units. The CAN Board voiced strong support for connecting 
the pedestrian paths from Sacajawea to the eventual completion of the 75th Avenue entrance to Cully Park, Phase 
II.  

The CAN Board strongly favors the creation of smaller units which are more affordable, thus mitigating affects of 
gentrification, combined with infrastructure improvements that are structured in ways that do not 
disproportionately burden the long time low income homeowners (thus avoiding involuntary displacement) and 
have a positive net impact on long term community development strategies.  

Although some skepticism exists around the possibility of achieving the higher density and fund improvements 
without creating a financial burden on lower income home owners within the LID, I was able to point to the 
success the community experienced in being able to overcome similar skepticism with the realization of NE 47th 
Avenue Phase I LID partnership with Whitaker Ponds and surrounding property owners. A project that by all 
accounts wasn't supposed to be possible either... but in the end was a resounding success and monumental 
achievement for our community. 



In sum, I believe with developer, property owner and community collaboration, and support from Council, the 
higher density and lower cost home ownership strategy could be realized on this project to the benefit of all 
parties and greater good for the community.   

Thank you once again for engaging the community in conversation around this important project. 

Sincerely, 

Laura Young 
Chair, Cully Association of Neighbors 

CullyAN CertifiedMailContact 
4415 NE 87th Ave. 
Portland, OR 97220 
 

 

 



 

 



 


